
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Welcome to the final newsletter of this term and the calendar year. It’s been a rather busy week as final 
weeks always tend to be.  
 
On Monday, Miss Jennings and Miss McCarron, took some of our pupils after school to Colmers Secondary 
School to take part in a series of winter themed sporting activities such as snowball dodgeball, curling, virtual 
bobsleighing and hit the Grinch. Everybody had a lot of fun. Well done to our pupils who took part in this. 
Thank you to Miss Jennings and Miss McCarron for giving up your free time to enable our pupils to 
participate.  
 
On Tuesday, our Year 6s went to RAF Cosford as part of their World War 2 topic. This gave our Year 6s the 
chance to reinforce and ‘show off’ all they have learnt during this topic. Here they got to see and identify 
different planes, tanks and other military equipment. They also got to experience a blackout room and to 
dress up in period uniforms. Our Year 6s represented our school on this visit very well. Well done Year 6!    
 
Also on Tuesday, fourteen of our Year 3 and 5 pupils took part in a sporting competition at Billesley Indoor 
Tennis Centre. Here our pupils competed in a variety of activities such as javelin, long jump and circuits. They 
all demonstrated fantastic sportsmanship qualities throughout the day. Our pupils did brilliantly in this 
activity finishing first out of ten schools. Well done to all the pupils who took part in this.  
 
This week, we had our termly Governors Award assemblies. This is always a great opportunity to celebrate 
the achievements of our pupils who have been either good role models, have been improving the well-being 
of others or have been trying really hard with their learning over the term. Congratulations to all our winners 
who for this term were: 
 

 Reception Year 1 Year 2 Year 3 Year 4 Year 5 Year 6 

Improving 
the well-
being of 
others 

Leighton 
(RG) 

Ella (1W) Emmett 
(2B) 

Oliver 
(3F) 

Lucas 
(4L) 

Lawson 
(5T) 

Riley 
(6G) 

Being a good 
role model 

Hannah 
(RT) 

Shea 
(1W) 

Duaa 
(2B) 

Arash 
(3J) 

Max (4G) Evie 
(5M) 

Phoebe 
(6G) 

Achievement 
and progress 

Nora (RL) Logan W 
(1K) 

Gracie-
May (2P) 

Kaydi-
Anne 
(3F) 

Jake (4G) Nazila 
(5M) 

Ayan 
(6D) 

 

A reminder; please continue to be polite and respectful to staff 
and one another in the school playgrounds and surrounding areas, 

thank you. 



 
 
Good attendance is something that we value highly as a school. Congratulations to all our pupils 
who received their attendance certificates and badges this week for gaining over 97% attendance 
for this term. This is a great achievement! These pupils also got to have a non-uniform day on 
Wednesday as part of this achievement.  
 
Nothing quite gets you in the Christmas spirit like a nativity performance and our Reception 
Classes carried our multiple performances this week for their parents and the other pupils in our 
school. The performances were wonderful! Thank you to all of the children who took part and also 
to all the staff in our Reception classes for all their hard work with these. This week we have also 
had our Christmas dinners in the dining room and our class Christmas parties. We are all in the 
Christmas mood at Colmers Farm.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Each Wednesday this term, pupils in our Year 5 and 6 drama club have been working with a drama 
specialist teacher from Colmers Secondary School (Miss Muscetto). During these sessions, they 
have been working on developing their speaking and listening and acting skills. This week, these 
pupils used their skills to take part in a special performance for their parents which linked with the 
Year 5 topic of the Tudors and specifically the six wives of Henry VIII.  We all loved this humerous 
performance. Thank you to all our pupils and to Miss Muscetto for their hard work with creating 
this. You were all fabulous! 
 
This week we received a thank you from the B30 and South Birmingham Foodbank for our 
collection last week. We managed to collect 327.3kg of food which is fantastic. “From everyone at 
the B30 and South Birmingham Foodbank, on behalf of all our clients, we say a heartfelt thank you 
once again for your kindness and generosity.” 
 
Today you should have received your child’s/children’s knowledge organiser/s for their Spring 
Term topic/s. Please spend some time with your child/children looking at these and encouraging 
them to learn some of the facts contained within them. Also, please remember the homework 
activities on these. We love our children bringing in examples of these throughout the year, which 
we display in our classrooms. One child from each class will also be chosen to display their 
homework on a special display outside of my office. I look forward to seeing what is created.  
 
I hope that you and your families all have a wonderful Christmas break. We look forward to 
welcoming everybody back to school, safe and well, on Tuesday 3rd January 2023. 
 
Mr Williams  
Headteacher 
 



A huge thank you to all our children and parents/carers for 
your generous donations in support of the local food bank! 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Happy Birthday Messages 
 

For over the Christmas holidays, we would like to wish a very happy birthday to: 
 
Felicity  RG 5 Elsie  RG 5 Ava-Leigh RL 5  
Tori  RL 5 Star  1K 6 Elijah  1K 6 
Jake  1W 6 Richard 1W 6 Skye  2B 7  
Nate  2P 7 Louise  2P 7 Hope  3F 8 
Robyn  3J 8 Demi-Lea 3J 8 Hollie  3J 8 
Max  4G 9 Isabella 4L 9 Millie  4L 9 
Daniel  5M 10 Taijon  5M 10 Bailey  5M 10 
Piper  5M 10 Piper  5T 10 Thomas 5T 10 
Alfie  5T 10 Lola  5T 10 Chad  6D 11 
Amara  6D 11  
  
   
 

 
Proposed Admission Changes for 2024-2025 

 
Please see the link below for the proposed admission changes from Birmingham 
City Council for 2024-2025 

 
Proposed admissions arrangements 2024 to 2025 | Determined admissions 

arrangements 2023 | Birmingham City Council 
 
 
 

 

https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20119/school_admissions/1063/determined_admissions_arrangements_2023/4
https://www.birmingham.gov.uk/info/20119/school_admissions/1063/determined_admissions_arrangements_2023/4


  

The Colmers Farm attendance league 

table Autumn Term  

 

 

 

CLASS AWARDS: 

 
The class with the highest attendance in 

EYFS and KS1 and the winner of the Colmers 

Cat this term is: 

 

 
 

The class with the highest attendance in KS2 

and the winner of the Colmers Camel this 

term is: 

 

 

Our whole school attendance target remains at 96% and this year we are 

determined to reach it! 

 

Our school attendance for the whole Autumn Term is 92.6% -  

let’s get this up to 96% in the Spring! 
 

2B – 93.2% 

3J – 96% 

Well done to the 

157 children who 

earned their 

bronze badges 

this term! 

 
 



 
 
 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points 

1st 6G 576,922 

2nd 5T 308,844 

3rd 6D 133,940 

4th 4G 98,462 

5th 3J 58,005 

6th 5M 34,036 

7th 3F 31,465 

8th 4L 8,315 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Paige (6G) 86,235 

2nd Lillian (6G) 85,872 

3rd Oliver (6G) 85,6111 

Highest score this year 

Timothy (4G) 228,313 

 Class 

Name 

Number of Points  

1st 5T 132,731,770 

2nd 6G 62,384,444 

3rd 4G 39,418,343 

4th 5M 27,202,236 

5th 6D 22,531,193 

6th 29 13,161,976 

7th 2B 8,021,880 

8th 3F 3,135,696 

9th 1W 2,871,246 

10th 1K 2,004,653 

11th  4L 675,590 

12th 3J 569,516 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Theo (5T) 41,408,045 

2nd  Ryan (5T) 33,443,718 

3rd Kayleigh (4G) 24,991,886 

Highest score this year 

Chloe S (6G) 73,208,208 

 Class 

Name 

Number of 

Points  

1st 5T 10,939 

2nd 6G 9,187 

3rd 4G 6,436 

4th 3F 4,784 

5th 5M 4,325 

6th 3J 3,150 

7th 2B 2,687 

8th 4L 2,500 

9th 6D 1,890 

10th  2P 986 

 

Last week’s top scorers 

1st Kayleigh (4G) 2,712 

2nd Freya (6G) 2,390 

3rd Hayden (4L) 2,210 

Highest score this year 

Khaleesi (3J) 10,100 



000 
 
 
 
  

What should I do If I have any concerns about my child’s mental health?  
 

Please speak to your child’s class teacher or a member of our school’s pastoral team (Mrs Taylor, 
Miss Evans or Miss Storer). 



 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

At Colmers Farm Primary School, we place a high 
priority on our children wearing the correct school 

uniform. Please note that our children are not 
allowed to wear trainers in school unless this is short 

term with prior agreement. 
 

For details about our school uniform requirements, 
please see the uniform section on our school website.  

 
Thank you for your support with this. 

 

Rubery Community Swop Shop is a 
fabulous organisation which helps 

families by providing pre-loved 
school uniform, PE kit and footwear 

to them FOR FREE. Please visit 
www.ruberyswopshop.co.uk or 

ruberyswopshop@outlook.com for 
more information. 

 

This week’s house point results 

Do you have a safeguarding 
concern about a child? 

Contact:  
safeguarding@colmersfarm. 

excelsiormat.org 
 

Alternatively contact 
Birmingham City Council 

Children’s Trust on 0121 303 
1888 

 
Emergency out-of-hours 
number: 0121 675 4806 

 

 

What’s new on our website? 
 
 
 
 
 
Year 6 Trip to Cosford (News 
Section) 
 
Pupil Premium Spend for 2022/2023 
(Pupil Premium) 

mailto:safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org
mailto:safeguarding@colmersfarm.excelsiormat.org


 



  



  



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help for all families 
in Birmingham

Food 
& Energy

Youth 
Support

Domestic 
Abuse

Emergency 
Funding

Money & 
Debt Advice

Data & IT Under 5’s 
Support

School Uniforms 
& Clothing

Parenting Special Needs 
& Disabilities

Bereavement Housing Sexual 
Health

Mental 
Health

Play


